
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
  

 Hello everyone. Our September meeting was held Wednesday, September 8th, 2021, at the  
SCDSA facility, and catered lunch prepared and served by "Thai-Mex."  
 
It was announced during the meeting that two SSD employees lost their homes in the recent fire. 
Since the 711 Club website can be looked at by anyone with internet access, I chose not to publish 
their names here out of concern for their privacy, and in order to not unduly expose them to  
potential fraudulent scams as has happened to several fire victims that I know of. Anyone wishing to 
donate to these fire victims may do so on the SCDSA Facebook page using Venmo.  
 
Our guest speaker this month was attorney and retired Deputy Ed Fong. Mr. Fong spoke to the  
audience about wills, living trusts, asset protection, and CCW insurance among other topics. I found 
it informative and interesting, and his presentation was well received. Mr. Fong said he will speak 
initially to our members free of charge about concerns or needs in his specialized field of practice. 
He may be reached at (916) 883-3368 or EDFONG@SACPROBATE.ATTORNEY.  
 
Our annual Christmas party will be on December 8th, 2021, a Wednesday, at the SCDSA office, 6 
P.M. The cost per person is anticipated to be $25. Notices will be sent out, and if there is any 
change in the cost it will be included therein. All attendees are requested to bring a new, unwrapped 
toy or other child-appropriate gift, to be donated to the Sheriff's toy project. The Toy Project will 
have representatives at the function to collect theses gift items for needy families. A raffle will be 
held as well, and in the past we've had some really nice items to give away, like tool kits, booze, 

flashlights, and gift baskets.  
 
This past August the annual SSD reunion (or one of many I should 
say) was held at the 49er RV Park in Plymouth, CA. This event was 
not held in 2020 because of the Covid outbreak. In the previous years 
this event was held at the Boomtown RV Park in Reno, but was 
changed this year to Plymouth, and is being planned again for 2022 at 
the same location. 
  
Continued on page 2. 
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July 
 
Louis Najera, John Triplett, Steven Hickey 

Juanita Gale, Jeffrey Wright, Paul Copsey 

Gerald Philo,  Steve Heffelfinger, Michael Harrold,  
John Senna, George McKinney, William Cramer 

Bud Johnson, Steve Sundin, Richard Carlson 
Martha Rivera,  Roger Dickson, Scott Swain 

Lyle Bagatti, Sandra (Sam) Flaa, Judy McGarry 

Bob Long, Peggy Lane, Okko Harms 
Karlene Doupé, Carol Wilson, Kathryn Sundin 
Robert Foote, Walt Horne, Ronald Goesch 
Denise Costello. Lawrence Bowler, Barbara Nakatomi 
Ronald Smith 
 

August 
 
Roy Messer, Philip Davis, Walt Mott,  Robert Lehman, 

Steve McKinney, Tom Silver, Sherry Matranga 

Ed Close, Scott Jones, William Miller, Gerald Ward 

Craig Ward, Timothy Kelly, Carl Hicks, Kenneth Baker 
William Ferguson, Dina Messier, Arthur Hines 
Wendy Iames, Billie Long, William Barnsdale 

Jim Perna, Darryl Dunham, Jacqui LeMaster 

Dennis Whitten, Richard Russell, Gary Iames 

July, August, September Birthdays 

President 
Sam Gault 
(916) 801-5876 

Vice President 
Sue Johnson 
(916) 681-1001 

Secretary 
Nancy Gust 
(916) 725-6752 
 

Treasurer  
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395 
711 Club 
640 Bercut Drive  
Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms/ 
Sunshine Guy 
Earl Evans 
(916) 261-1668 

Board of Directors: 
 
Darrin Hashisaka 
(916) 996-2565 
 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
 
Jacqui LeMaster 
(916) 215-9193 
 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 
 
Barbara Smith 
(916) 606-0324 
 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 

Past President 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 

Newsletter Editor & 
Webmaster 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

2021 

711 Club Officers 

Presidents Message Continued: 
 
Those members who do not own an RV may still attend, as the park offers 
cabins for rent and there is a hotel in the town of Plymouth as well. The 
event spans five days, and people may attend all of the days, one day  
only, or whatever length of time they choose. Many people simply came 
up for the day, and hung out with friends. Several activities are available, 
including wine tasting on the "Steiner Trail."  In addition, the coordinator, 
Bob Landry, organized several on-site events such as games like left-right
-center. One evening's dinner was catered by "Thai-Mex." A raffle was 
held one evening, and many nice prizes given away.  
 
Bob did an outstanding job of coordinating it this year, putting in many 
hours of his own time and effort. Anyone wishing to attend the 2022 event 
may contact Bob at blandry29@comcast.net or (916) 606-0999.  
 
Our next general membership meeting will be held on Wednesday,  
October 13th, 2021 at SCDSA, beginning at 1100. In the interim, I will try 
to line up another interesting guest speaker. As always, anyone with an 
idea in this area, please let me know. I hope to see you at the next meet-
ing, please stay safe and take care.  
 
Sam  
 

 

August Continued: 
 
Sandra Shields, Joe Spoto, Phylllis Francis, Jane Hall 
Ronald Tobler, William Black, Deborah Morrow 
Mike Contini 

 
 
September 
 
Lee Dean      
George Lewis, Gil Magness 
Dennis Arnal, Dennis Kyler    
Robert Hasapis, Larry Rael 
Pat Toland      
Jack Vining, Judi Bly-Magaw 
Marcie Stamm 
Mike  DeVilbiss 
James E. Smith  
Alfonso Linares, Ron Hampton, John McGinness 
Dave Hash  
John Calava 
Othel Jackson, Ernest Owen 
Dennis Eichmeyer 
John W. Smith     
Del Foster 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: September 8, 2021          Location: SCDSA Facility 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 
 
Meeting was called to order at 12:08 p.m. by Sam Gault. 
 
The following Officers and Board Members were present: 
X President Sam Gault    NP Darrin Hashisaka 
X Vice President Sue Johnson   X Larry Jarvis 
X Treasurer Kathy Shannon   X Jacque Lemaster 
X Secretary Nancy Gust    NP Richard Madrigal 
X Sgt at Arms Earl Evans   X Barbara Smith 
  Past President John Woodhouse  X John Woodhouse 
 
General Members Present: 32       Guests:   3     New Members:  Art Veloria 
 
Sunshine Report:  Earl reported that Jim Schaffers had passed away. 
 
Speaker: Ed Fong – (retired SSD) is now a lawyer specializing in Estate Planning, Trust Administration and 
Probate.  He served as in intern at the Sacramento Superior Court for 15 months and learned “behind the  
curtain” court operations and how to draft bench memos for the court. He also worked for a veteran probate 
attorney before opening his own office. 
 
Estate Planning can cover from your parents to you, you planning to keep your parents going and you keeping 
your assets and passing on to your choice.  Assets would include, county retirement benefits, whole life  
insurance policies, military retirement, 457 plan and the Homestead Exemption. 
 
A Revocable Living Trust determines what happens when you are alive, incapacitated and after your death.  
Upon having a living trust prepared it is important to transfer/fund your trust.  The trust also includes a Pour 
Over will in case you forget something, Power of Attorney for Financial and Medical and your Final  
Disposition plans.  
 
If you die with just a will, or no will at all, your estate will have to go to Probate Court.  This costs your  
family time and money.  Ed can be reached at (916) 883-3368 or edfong@sacprobate.attorney. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: See file 
 
Secretary’s Report: Minutes on file and printed in newsletter 
 
Old Business: Holiday Party will be December 8 at SCDSA and includes bringing toys for Toy Project. 
 
New Business: NCPOA is looking for new members.  Sheila Lowen mentioned there was a 711 Club  
Facebook page (Not affiliated with or approved by our 711Club) and wanted someone to keep it up to date.  
The 711 Club Board will investigate.  Deputy Darren Alby and Deputy Kevin McKinty have lost everything 
in the fires.  Please look at the SCDSA Facebook page if you would like to make a donation. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:34 pm. 
 
Free lunches for October 2021, were won by Barbara Smith, Connie Long and Judy Denton. 
 
Next meeting: October 13, 2021, at the SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento. 
Minutes submitted by Nancy Gust, Secretary 
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 Next Meeting -  October 13th, 2021  
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  
11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  
Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 
October 7th 

Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Sheriff Jones Golf Tournament 

September 20th 
 

******************************************************* 
The 711 Club is having an adult root beer float booth at the 
Tournament on Monday, September 20, 2021 at Rancho 
Murieta Golf Course. 
 
If you are interested in volunteering at the booth, please  
contact Bubba Smith. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Visit us on the Web 
www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

